EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
Monday, February 8, 2010
Board Members Present:  Annette Duvall, Gill James, Pat McCarthy, Brent Kawaguchi, Mike Bailey, Gary Emslie, Mark DeJonge for Kim Eng, Jeff Lowell, Luke Syverson, Joe Thompson, John Wiley, Craig Olson, Bob Dowding, Todd Franceschina, Chris Bigelow,
Tom & Marilyn Doyle – District Directors

Board Members Absent:  Megan Marson, JoAnn Fukuma, Luke Syverson
1. Introduction of Guests:  

2. Approval of Monday, January 11, 2010 Executive Board Minutes.  M/S/P with changes:

A. Change date from 2009 to 2010 at top.


3. Financial Report:
Checking:
$ 37,710.92
Savings:
$ 25,980.88
4. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #15576 through #15598 for a total of $ 20,406.78
M/S/P.  


5. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Chris Bigelow
A. Financial issues for schools continue to be difficult.  Superintendents have asked board to consider that when scheduling.
B. Wrestling would like to go to a 32 team bracket.  Would get more kids there, but costs would be smaller.  Regionals would be eliminated in favor of this format.
C. Basketball – site selection is being reviewed.  Looking at Wenatchee and other sites so that the tourneys could be reduced from 3 state weeks to 2 weeks.  The board approved the new rotation cycle for tournaments.
D. Classification – the board reviewed the numbers and heard 4 appeals to the process.  Three were approved.
E. East/West – disparity in the number of schools on each side of the mountains.  The board spent time discussing tournament sites and the effect of this diverse state.

6. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board:  Michael Bailey
A. Violations – Approved League Sanctions.  

 1 Coach Ejections 

 7 Player Ejections

 1 Forged Teacher Signatures/Grades


 1 Wrestled at Wrong Class

 1 Played w/o Doctors Note
 Fan ejections.  Good discussion about the ejection of fans and the relationship with the officials.  Refs names are not given out for security/safety reasons.  Officials should be going to game management rather than speaking with fans.  Several schools reported that fans had been ejected this year.  

B. League Reports.
a. Kingco – Eastside Catholic was denied entrance to the league.  The members found it to be an important process as it has helped them to take a look at their own handbook to determine criteria for any further expansion.  Spent much of the meeting today discussing what the league would look like for the next two years.  Needs further discussion to resolve issues as schools shift between 4A, 3A, and 2A.  The league schedules then are constantly changing every two years, effecting travel and rivalries.  
b. Metro – Kennedy had applied to the Metro League for membership and did not receive acceptance.  With Eastside Catholic staying, it will help the division balance in the league. 
c. Emerald City – League stability seems to be a common thread as teams move up and down in classification. It appears UPREP and Seattle Academy are going to move soccer to spring as is Seattle Christian (at least at this writing).  Only five teams will remain in the fall.  This will cause some scheduling issues as well.  There will be much discussion about opt-ups and their effect throughout the league and the district.  
d. SeaTac – The league is redoing by-laws to come in alignment with the split between 1B and 2B.  They will continue to meet together, then split out into classification for some sports.  There are a couple of schools looking at changing districts as a result of geography and the “press” they lose because of their location.  There are funds available for travel through district 3 that aren’t available through district 2 and that is an issue for some.
e. MS – Schools are in their third season.  They have added soccer this year.
C. Official’s Corner – Joe Thompson
a. Joe reported that he is working to help with the reporting of ejections.  Officials who do not report are dealt with by their association.  Schools should know that there is an effort by official’s associations to do their part to improve relationships with schools.  
b. The associations are trying to work with schools of all sizes to make sure there are quality officials working all levels.  For refs to go to the 1A/2B/1B tourneys, for instance, the local association is attempting to make sure those refs are working that level of contest throughout the season, thus helping with the quality of officials working contests.
c. There is no “mercy” rule in Washington.  Officials will bring some requests for adaptation of the mercy rule to help to shorten these contests.  
d. Joe reminded us about the “floor” issue and legal markings.  The center line, for example, must be properly outlined through the mascot.
e. Home team is required to wear white in basketball, the visitors, dark colors.  Any changes from this would require an exception being made prior to the contest.
f. Fan ejections should also go on a report from officials to their association.  We need to work hard together to make things better at our schools.  Reports on these should also be reported back to schools.
D. Fall District Tournament/Play-Off Financial Report.  Marilyn reported on the fall financial results.  We are still waiting for two soccer matches with district 4 and two with district 7 to complete the report.  Report looks good for the fall and she should be able to finalize this soon.  
E. Winter District Tournament Status.  We are ready to go for the tourney.  Thanks to all the managers who are taking on these events for us.  
F. January “Current Issues” Report.  The rep assembly talked about classification and the spread of numbers within each classification.  There was some discussion about whether we needed a separate classification system for football.  There was no resolution, but notes from the discussion will be reported to us.
G. Review Proposed Amendments to Spring Rep. Assembly
H. Bob Dowding reported that WSSAAA is trying to update the list of District 2 Middle Schools/Junior Highs so that WSSAAA can provide services to them, including a special opportunity to attend the WSSAAA Conference and have a day of topics designed specifically for ms/jh. 

7. Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom & Marilyn Doyle
A. Correspondence. None.
B. Web Site: www.seaking2.com.  We have moved to a new site for our website.  Make sure to link directly to our website.  If you are linked to it through the WIAA site, that site has changed, and we no longer are linked through it.

8. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, March 8,  2010-3:30PM Bellevue ESC
A. Proposed 2010-2011 Executive Board Meeting Schedule

B. District Tournament Financial Reports for Swimming/Gymnastics/Wrestling

9. The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 5:25 PM.

